
FULTON FIRE PROTECTION DISTRICT

TRUSTEE MEETING MINUTES

December 8, 2021
   I.
Meeting was called to order at 6:00 pm by President Dale Green.
  II.
Trustees: Steve Bull & Charlie Thacker
Absent:  Art Kilburg & Boyd Van Dellen
Office Manager: Patti Nicolaysen
Members: Rachel Bielema, Steve Boonstra, & Jon Butz,
  III.
Roll Call #1 approved the November 10, 2021 regular meeting minutes and the November 10, 2021 closed session minutes.
  IV.
Roll Call #2 approved the check register for November, 2021.
   V.
Roll Call #3 approved the Treasurer’s Report for November, 2021.  

  VI.
None

 VII.
Dale Green will follow up tomorrow on the tower replacement progress.  Roll Call #4 approved signing the paperwork to purchase a new ambulance from Foster Coach before the estimated $30K to $40K increase takes place the first of the new year. Estimated delivery is one year.  Roll Call #5 approved the purchase of two new cots with the 5-year monthly payment of $1,465.28 and zero percent interest through Ferno Financial Services.  
VIII.
Fire Chief Report:  Eric Sikkema as not present, but called in to let the trustees know there are members in need of uniform pieces.  He will get a list together of who needs what pieces.  There is a Grain Bin Rescue and Engulfment course being offered by Stateline Farm Rescue that members will be attending.
EMS Coordinator Report:  Calls for November were 9 BLS, 9 ALS, 1 ALS Assist, 8 Refusals, 5 No Patients, and 2 Stand-by’s for a total of 34.  Zach Reifinger would like to become CPR certified so will be taking class with the district paying as in the past.
Office Manager Report:  Nothing to report
IX.
None
    X.
The soup supper has been postponed due to the rise in COVID cases.  Barb Suehl will be contacted to postpone or cancel the Christmas Dinner currently scheduled at the station.  Trustees asked to be made aware when the department offers a sexual harassment class so they can attend for compliance.
   XI.
Meeting adjourned at 6:40 pm.

